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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter –February 2008

Greetings to you all and I trust that you all had a wonderful festive season and have recovered from any excesses from the Christmas period.
Looking ahead, 2008 promises to be a wonderful year with several new members attending the orientation morning tea and other people who are looking at taking this step.

I’m always mindful of the message which was conveyed to members at the D24 conference regarding membership and why people join Zonta. 

Being a Zontian is a privilege, but it is also extremely important to be aware that being a member holds some responsibilities.

Zonta is designed to empower women so when we are inviting new members, two factors need to be considered – what can they bring to the club and also what can Zonta offer them. This message was strongly articulated by younger Zontians as they are interested in the things that Zonta can give them.

There is a great deal to do this year and we need to consider our workload as a club and as individual members. 

IWD is being organised by Jo and the SOW committee and will take place on the 8th March. This will be followed by Easter in the Country, with assembling birthing kits being a priority also. The budget has been prepared for 2008/2009 and is looking good due to the extremely hard work put in by members in the previous 12 months.

April will also be very busy with the visit by Prof. Frazer to Roma. This exciting event is wonderful for Roma and Zonta and I expect it will be very well received by the local community. 

The Area 6 workshop is being hosted by the West Moreton Club in April and now would be a good time to consider attending. As a first time attendee last year, I found the Dalby workshop to be very beneficial and a lot of fun. Following on from this, the Zonta International Convention will be held in Rotterdam in May. After this, the district structure as we know it will change, including changes to area structure. More information will be available at the next meeting. This new structure will be more compact and should be beneficial to all clubs.Thought for the month: “If your actions inspire others to dream more, learn more, do more & become more, you are a leader”. John Quincy Adams.
Yours in Zonta,

Heather Hall, President


 The P.R. Committee met on Tuesday, 12th February 2008 and were pleased that Kell was able to join us, despite her broken leg. As it was our first meeting of 2008, we mostly just went over what was expected of us during the year and the more immediate business of the IWD function.
The Western Star was asked to put it in and I haven’t given up hope yet. We now have another media contact in the new ‘paper’ which will come out fortnightly in our district called Maranoa Town and Country Mail. The local contact is our old friend, Justine Miller and she is anxious to include not only local activities, but also the outcomes of events held. The first issue will be in our post boxes on 3rd March and there will be a Zonta story in that which includes our aims, IWD function and the up-coming visit by Prof. Ian Frazer.
We will update the Members directory in March, so please take the time to look at your entry and email someone from this committee: Vicki, Lesley, Alison, Kell or I with changes. If anyone would like to put forward the name of guest speakers for any meeting we’ll add them to our planning list.

See you at Marj’s on Tuesday for our big African do.
Denise Martin

Chairperson PR & C Committee

A big thank you to the people who helped sell drinks at our Australia Day stall. The mosquitoes were plentiful which I think kept the crowd small. The left over drinks are chilling in the Lion’s cold room ready to be sold at the next Zontian function. Perhaps at Easter in the Country? 
As the Zonta financial year comes to a close, we can all be pleased with our fundraising efforts. While we budgeted to raise $8,200 the actual amount raised was $8,373. A number of cheques will be written for various organizations (to the value of $6,850) in the next two weeks. Full details will be available at the next dinner meeting.

Finally, membership fees are due by the end of March ($150). Cheques can be made out to Zonta Club of Roma and all membership fees will be banked into the account the beginning of April.

Judy Harland
Chairperson Fin & Fun


Welcome to the first report of 2008.
On Saturday the 16th February, we had our first orientation morning tea of the year and a very successful one at that, where we met with two new potential members and also caught up with our friends, some of whom we have just seen for the first time this year!!

We are also set for a couple of potential members to join us for the first dinner meeting in February, so please help them feel at home and discuss Zonta with them on the night. 

If you have anyone else in mind, please let me know asap, so that they can be included in a meeting as I would like to have any new members settled in before changeover – I know that it happens in may, but the months do fly by.

Thank you again to those Zontians who turned up to support me at the morning tea and produced such yummy cakes.

Robyn Mackay 

Chairperson OMC Committee
Status of Women & Service
Well as you know Pam Fisher has stood down as Chairperson of the SOW Committee due to family and other commitments and I have agreed to take over the position for the current Zonta year.

Where to start – well we have been very hastily arranging the IWD Brunch which is to be held at the Roma Explorers Inn, on Saturday, 8th March, 2008. Arrival time is 9 a.m. for a 9.30 a.m. start. Our guest speaker is Dr. Alison Shearer, and we are looking forward to hearing from her about her experiences both in the USQ and in Australia.

The cost for the brunch is $25 per head and I suggest that any Zonta members who are planning on attending much book and pay for their tickets in advance. Bookings and payment is to be made with Ann Leahy at Howard Hobbs’ office.

Mind Body Soul and Gorgeous have agreed to donate some goodies for raffles which are greatly appreciated.

It should be a successful morning so I would encourage you all to attend and bring some friends and enjoy a nice morning out. 

The next big event after IWD brunch, is of course the dinner with Professor Ian Frazer and we will discuss that further at the upcoming meeting.

Jo Dalgliesh
Chairperson, SOW Committee.
ROSTER FOR FEBRUARY
	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	A. Leahy
	26th Feb

	Objects
	R. Mackay
	26th Feb

	Raffle
	S. Ferrier/

J. Hutchinson
	26th Feb

	MOW
	J.Loughnan
	27th Feb


Remember: If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange to swap with someone else.

· Saturday 8th March, IWD Brunch, Roma Explorers Inn
· 19th April, Professor Ian Frazer 
· Membership Fees are due by 25th March(Meeting) $150.00
· 5/6th  April, Area 6 Workshop
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.








Zonta Dates to Remember








District Governor: Patricia Lawson		    


Area Director: Ans Van Erp











Please let Marj Harms know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday or if you are bringing a guest.


Remember that the meeting will be held at Marj Harms’ place…
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Finance & Fundraising
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